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June 30, 2022

Mayor Caroline Simmons

City of Stamford

888 Washington Boulevard, 10th Floor
Stamford, CT 06904-2152

RE: BARRETT PARK - PROJECT #001265 - TOTAL REQUEST $500,000.00

Dear Mayor Simmons:

At its June 28, 2022 meeting, the Planning Board unanimously recommended approval of Barrett
Park - Project #001265 with a Total Request of $500,000.00 for the demolition of existing
playground. ADA compliant, 2-5 & 5-12 play areas that include poured-in-place rubber safety
surfacing; under-drainage for safety surfacing and drainage repair for wet area in playground area,
grading plan, site fencing and walkway access. Administrative oversight of contractor.

Anthony Romano, Management Analyst, Office of Policy & Management, made a presentation and
answered questions from the Board.

The Board reviewed this request pursuant to Connecticut General Statute Section 8-24 and Section
C6-30-13 of the City Charter and finds this request to be consistent with CGS Section 8-24, and the
City Charter Section C6-30-13, as well as consistent with the adopted 2015 Master Plan.

Sincerely,

STAMFORE:SNING BOARD
_ﬁ(ML@k ( 0

Theresa Dell, Chair
cc: Via Email - Board of Finance & Board of Representatives
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Mayor Caroline Simmons

City of Stamford

888 Washington Boulevard, 10th Floor
Stamford, CT 06904-2152

RE: FIRST AMENDMENT TO LEASE BETWEEN OUR LADY STAR OF THE SEA &
THE CITY OF STAMFORD

Dear Mayor Simmons:

At its June 28, 2022 meeting, the Planning Board unanimously recommended approval of the First
Amendment to Lease between Our Lady Star of the Sea and The City of Stamford. The Lease was
entered into November 17, 2017 for property located at 1170 Shippan Avenue, Stamford, CT. The
Premises currently leased consists of 10,885 sq. ft. to be used on a year-round basis and Additional
Premises of 5,615 sq. ft. to be used for the summer only. The current lease expires on June 30,
2022. The parties have mutually agreed to extend the Lease for an additional five (5) years and
increase the size of the Premises (and thereby reduce the size of the Additional Premises) by 1,872
sq. ft. The term of the Lease will commence on July 1, 2022 and expire on June 30, 2027. The
Base Rent over the term of the lease will be $1,077,583.79 and the Additional Premises Rent over
the term of the lease will be $52,695.21.

Burt Rosenberg, Assistant Corporation Counsel, made a presentation and answered questions from
the Board.

The Board reviewed this request pursuant to Connecticut General Statute Section 8-24 and Section
C6-30-13 of the City Charter and finds this request to be consistent with CGS Section 8-24, and
the City Charter Section C6-30-13, as well as consistent with the adopted 2015 Master Plan.

Sincerely,

STAMFORD PLANNING BOARD
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Theresa Dell, Chair
cc: Via Email - Board of Finance & Board of Representatives
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